New Fuel Efficiency Standards Showcase Benefits of Regulations

The new federal fuel economy standards released today highlight the immense benefits of regulations on the U.S. economy, national security, family budgets and the environment. The rule significantly boosts average automobile efficiency from the current goal of 35.5 miles per gallon (mpg) by 2016 to 54.5 mpg by 2025.1 Over the life of the program, it will save consumers $1.7 trillion at the pump, reduce oil consumption by 2.2 million barrels a day and cut greenhouse gas emissions by six billion metric tons.1

There are many benefits from these standards, including: 

· SAVINGS FOR FAMILIES: A family that purchases a new vehicle in 2025 will save $8,200 in fuel costs when compared with a similar vehicle in 2010.1 
· CLEANER ENVIRONMENT: The standards will eliminate 6 billion metric tons of carbon dioxide1, a primary greenhouse gas. Reduced greenhouse gas emissions will lessen the effects of climate change, such as unprecedented droughts and heat waves. 
· GOOD FOR U.S. ECONOMY AND SMALL BUSINESS: The vast majority (87 percent) of small business owners say improving innovation and energy efficiency will increase their prosperity. Indeed, 76 percent support the Environmental Protection Agency’s regulation of carbon emissions, and 80 percent support increasing fuel efficiency standards even beyond those included in the new rule—to 60 mpg by 2025.2 
· HAILED BY U.S. AUTO INDUSTRY: Ford Company, General Motors and the United Auto Workers all say the new fuel efficiency standards are good for the American auto industry because they will spur innovation and meet public demand for more fuel-efficient cars. According to GM’s Dan Ackerson, the new standards “are a win for American manufacturers.”3 Ford Company’s Mark Fields said, “Higher gas prices are spurring people to buy vehicles because they want vehicles that get better fuel economy.”4 Sylvia Johnson, Ph.D. of the United Auto Workers Union (UAW) said: “The United Auto Workers (UAW) strongly supports the new regulations; it was also supported by environmental groups, industry, and labor. The new standards serve as a great example of what we can achieve as a nation when we work together.”
· [bookmark: _GoBack]STRONGER ENERGY SECURITY: By 2030, the new fuel efficiency standards will reduce U.S. foreign oil imports by some 12 billion barrels,1 reducing our dependence on foreign oil by one-third as compared to today.

Despite the significant benefits of these and other standards and safeguards, several current legislative proposals – the Regulations from the Executive in Need of Scrutiny (REINS) Act, the Red Tape Reduction and Small Business Job Creation Act, and the Regulatory Accountability Act (RAA) – would stop crucial new rules from being adopted. And incredibly, some special interest industry groups continue to produce false “reports” attacking public protections. 

None of the benefits Americans will reap from the new fuel efficiency standards would occur in the absence of government regulations. Health, safety, environmental, financial, and other safeguards make our country stronger and safer – and the public relies on and supports them. 
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